TOWN OF RAYMOND
TASSEL TOP BOARD OF DIRECTORS

JUNE 8, 2004
Members Present
Bob Metz Peter Klepsig, Park Ranger
Betty McDermott Linda Morin
Phyllis Burnham Don Willard
Steve Crocket Nathan White

The meeting was held at Tassel Top and started with a tour of the facilities.

1.

Updates on projects to be completed.

The Snack Shack has been fully repaired and looks great. All the trees have been
cleaned up. The Corrections Center Inmates assisted in the raking program.

The new path on the right side has been completed.

Due to poor weather the inmates were unable to get to the painting and staining
this spring and will try for the fall.

Pete will call Dale Gilman to see if he will be available to replace the windows in
Cabin #2.

Cabins were cleaned and the carpets shampooed.

Other projects.

The computer cables have been installed in the Gate House and the computer is
now online with Town Hall, enabling payroll to be emailed for processing.
Staffing for the summer is under control.

Pete’s Wish List

Pete would still like a garage door on the storage shed to make access more

efficient.
A set of oars is needed for the aluminum boat.

New Business

A short discussion ensued concerning the use of the fireplace in the cabin. Safety
concerns were voiced as well as insurance issues. It was decided that for the time
being, no fires would be allowed inside the cabin, but the use of the outside fire
pit would be okay.

Local donations for the beach wheelchairs were recognized. It was the general
consensus that more needs to be done to promote the availability of the
wheelchairs. In addition to a wheelchair being brought out onto the porch each
day for the public to see, it was decided that a sign advertising the chairs be



placed on the ticket booth. Don suggested that a digital picture be taken of the
chairs and brought to the school to be laminated.

» It was noted that the fence along the entrance to the park is quickly falling into
disrepair and needs to be addressed in the near future. Nobody is quite sure who
owns the existing fence, but it was agreed that a fence is necessary and the style
should be kept in line with the State Park signage. Approximately 200” of fencing
will be needed. Pete has agreed to start checking prices.

The next meeting will be September 14, 2004 at 7:00 P.M. at Town Hall.
Respectfully Submitted

Linda Morin



